

Mount Horeb Softball Club Meeting

Meeting Time/Location:

Date: Monday, November 21, 2022 / 7:00 PM

Location: Culvers

In Attendance: Kurt Adler, Mandy McWilliams, Eric Swiggum, Phil Geisler, Ryan Clifton, Evelyn Dahlgren, Taylor Mueller, Kate Kraemer, Nicole Imbus, Jeff Imbus

Meeting Minutes:

1. Minutes from last meeting (**posted**)
2. Treasurer Report – Nicole Imbus: **Current balance is \$35,341.66, we recently deposited \$1400 in VIP checks for a total VIP income of \$3000.**
3. Student Liaison Report – Evelyn Dahlgren and Taylor Mueller: **Kurt handed out binders.**
4. Coach Liaison Report – Eric Swiggum: **Tues/Thurs lift sessions are going well! Good turn out from the Freshman.**
5. Committee Reports:
 - a. 2023 Tournament Teams – Jeff Mester (not in attendance)
 - i. **Indoor practices for three of our teams are starting December 4 at the ELC. Five of our teams will be practicing on the 11th and all nine teams will be practicing by January 29**
 - ii. **I am aiming to have Softball Registrations open from January 15 to March 15.**
 - iii. **I would suggest Troll Tourney registrations should be ready to go by first week of January (once we are able to confirm fields with the village)**
 - iv. **I will start working with Kolleen on possible options for dates for our spring assessments. I am not expecting very many girls since we have nine full teams completed last fall (those girls will not go through the spring assessment), I would expect 25 or less total players**
 - b. Equipment – Ryan Clifton: **Jozie and Ryan cleaned out the shed and got equipment to teams who will be playing at ELC**
 - c. Troll Tourney – Kristin Casey / Kris Aeschlimann (not in attendance)
 - i. **Nicole Johns, Stefanie Christianson and Christine Swiggum will be on the Tourney Committee. We need to get the tournament info out by the first of the year.**
 - d. Umpire Coordinator – Jeff Imbus: **Nothing to report.**
 - e. Field Coordinator – Eric Swiggum
 - f. Apparel Coordinator – Marah Odgers (not in attendance): **MarkIt let coaches know their orders arrived.**
 - g. Concession Coordinator – Amy Nichols (not in attendance): **Nothing to report.**
 - h. Field Improvements – Kurt Adler
 - i. **JV Dugouts – steel roof, fencing, cut bolts: new roof will be updated in early December.**
 - ii. **Electrical post replacement – thanks to the volunteers who showed up to get this taken care of!**
 - iii. **Varsity Field Lighting – Village and School: Lighting funds have been approved by both Village and School at this point. School is hopeful to get lighting installed by Spring season!**
 - iv. **Kurt purchases a new net for \$975 – will hold on to old net until new net arrives.**
 - i. Other Committee Reports?
6. Old Business – Updates
 - a. **Corporate Sponsor solicitation letters – still planning on going out next month.**

7. New Business
 - a. Review scholarship criteria: **looks good – no changes**
 - b. VIP payment options and approvals for 2023 registration: **tabled for next meeting.**
 - c. Start conversations on 2023 youth fees (currently \$115): **tabled for next meeting.**
 - d. Frolic / Recreation building brainstorming - Grundahl
 - e. **We received \$4000 from the Community Grant and checks will be handed out Jan 8th – Student Liaisons encouraged to attend.**
 - f. December year end get-together and officer elections – **Tuesday, December 13th at 6:30PM at The Viking**
 - i. President, Secretary, Advisor #1 positions up for election
8. Next meeting: **Tuesday, December 13th at 6:30PM at The Viking** (formerly Walk-On)
9. Adjourn